
JBUC Board Meeting 

February 7, 2018

Location:  Welcome room, 10 am

Present:  Cheryl Caldwell (Finance), Karen Dickey (minister), Doug Lunam (Pastoral Care), ), Marg Lunam (Thrift Shop), Cheryl Macpherson (Worship), Gordon Miller (Communication/ Neighbourhood Engagement), 

Karen Pollett (M&P), Kathie Putt (Secretary)

Regrets:  Duncan McLean (Member at Large)

Chair:  Karen Dickey      Secretary:  Kathie Putt

Opening: communion was shared while participating in a reading. 
Minutes:  
Agreed to adopt the minutes of November 29, 2017 and January 17, 2018, as circulated.
Agreed not to post minutes as drafts in future but to circulate them amongst ourselves for comments, agree to them at the next meeting, and then have them posted. 
Items considered:
1. Music Director terms of employment:  

Agreed to accept the recommendation of the M and P committee to change the Music Director position to that of employee rather than contractor; agreed also to the specific terms of the Employment Agreement with the Music Director as presented today by M and P.  

2. Budget for 2018
Agreed to recommend the budget as presented today to the Congregation at the AGM, with the change to $75,000 for Thrift Shop revenue. 

The Annual Report, with financials, will be ready the week before the AGM both online and in hard copy.

It was recommended we talk more with individuals about PAR and promote the Smile cards. 

3. Communication/ Neighbourhood Engagement report
Gordon reviewed his work over the past months and provided a copy of his report prepared for the JBUC Annual Report. Capacity building within the church will be more of a focus going forward. There is still need for members of the congregation to come forward for projects such as the Pancake Supper and Window Wanderland. 

One proposal, made in confidence, was met with approval by the Board. 

4. AGM planning

Agreed to hold the AGM on February 25, within the worship service.  It was noted that Communion is also planned for that day. 

Comparing to last year’s bulletin and format: 

The “looking forward” time is when the budget will be presented, noting the focus on community engagement as our emphasis.  Gordon will also speak  at this time.  

Nominations and elections can be done during the Offering our Gifts time. A formal welcoming of new members into the Congregation will be done the week before, so those people will be eligible to hold positions.

An invitation to be in touch will be issued prior to the AGM for anyone who would like to speak to how they have been affected by being part of this church during the past year / what it has meant to them.  

Karen Pollett volunteered to Chair the AGM portions of the service. 
5. “Non – pledge drive conversations” 

We won’t be doing these in people’s homes.  Rather, we will strive to make quarterly congregational meetings a reality.  These could be done in small groups after the service around coffee.  It would be a time to check in with folks in terms of their relationship to the church and the congregation, perhaps around specific questions. 

We will start with small group discussion in early March around the subject of what we would like to see during the time of the Minister’s sabbatical. 

It was noted this timing would overlap with choir practise and maybe the choir could meet at another time as a group. 

Concluding:   

Some reflections on the meeting were shared. 
Next meeting date / agenda / Chair not discussed. 

